
Secretary’s Report 
Hanson Riding Club Board Meeting 

September 10, 2021 
 
 
 
 
The monthly meeting of Hanson Riding Club was held on Friday, September 10, 
2021 via videoconference call at 7:09 p.m. 
 
The following members were present:  
 Officers:  Micaela Shea, Chris Ferri, Rita Bryant, Karen Quigley 

 Board Members:  Patricia Rogers, Elizabeth Robinson, Jennifer Truelson, 

 Amanda Hall, Rebecca Marshall, Carolyn Paliulis 

 
Secretary’s Report:  The Secretary’s report was read by Karen.  Motion to accept 
made by Carolyn, seconded by Chris. 
     
Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report was read by Rita.  Motion to accept 
made by Karen, seconded by Elizabeth. 
 
Newsletter/Website:  Elizabeth has added the upcoming event dates on the 
website, including the upcoming trail ride and versatility event.  Micaela will put 
together the final points to be added.  The winners of the raffles for gift 
certificates to Ron’s Body Works will be announced. 
 
Old Business:   
 September show: 
  Micaela gave a report of the September show.  There were 47 riders 
and the show went well.  The showmanship challenge was a successful addition. 
   
New Business: 
 Trail Rides: 
  September 19th – Karen Quigley and Amanda Hall will run the trail 
ride on September 19th at Myles Standish.  Discussion of raffles, maps and food to 
be served. 
 



 October 30th – Fun Ride at Goddard Park.  Chris Ferri and Amanda Hall will 
be running this event.  Costumes will be welcomed! 
 
 BEACH Ride – A discussion was held regarding the BEACH ride.  It was voted 
that the BEACH ride will not be held this year as there are no workable tides this 
year. 
 
 Versatility – A versatility event will be held November 7th at Balmy Acres in 
Middleboro.  The judges have been hired.  Discussion of obstacles and patterns.  
Karen Quigley and Amanda Hall will run this. 
 
 Tack Sale – A possible tack sale will be held on November 6th at Balmy 
Acres.  We need to see how many people would be interested in this event before 
it is finalized.  Discussion of possible food to sell.  Discussion of allowing craft 
vendors to participate. 
 
 End of year banquet/awards – Discussion of how to handle the end-of-year 
awards and what awards to give.  Voting and nominations for board positions 
were discussed. 
    
The next HRC Board meeting will be held on Friday, October 15, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m. 
 
 
Faithfully submitted,  
Karen Quigley, Recording Secretary 

 

 


